KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 20 June 2018

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


§   

PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), 	


		P. Whiting, D. Wilkinson, R. Tideswell, A. West, D. Bertsson and P. Horner.





IN ATTENDANCE:	H. Davies.





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


G. Cook, K. Stephens, F. Harrison, A. Finch, R. Sutton and M. Miles.





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the Committee and General Meetings held 18 April and 23 May 2018 respectively were agreed as a correct record.


 


MATTERS ARISING


   Election of Kendal Town Council Mayor (Committee Meeting 18 April 2018, Item 4(i))


Martin and Sheila Mason had represented KRA at the above event and found it very enjoyable.





Footpath: Vicarage Drive - Vicars Fields (General Meeting 23 May 2018, Item 2(viii))


In the absence of Alvin, this item would be deferred to a future meeting.


 


UPDATES & REPORTS


Chair	


Diane had produced another Newsletter, copies of which she gave to those present for distribution.





Treasurer


Rose reported that since the last meeting, we had paid out one cheque to reimburse her for half-term activity refreshments.  





£1084.19 remained in general funds with all other balances in the accounts allocated to the projects for which they were awarded.





The Annual Accounts 2017/18 had been audited successfully by Jack Jones, Kendal Town Treasurer. Although these would be submitted to the AGM for adoption, copies were circulated for information.





Community Police


PCSO Katie Stephens had forwarded the following report of incidents since the last meeting.


Two crimes had been reported on the 6th and the 10th of June. Both involved damage to a vehicle. Advice from the Police is to lock garages and cars; don’t leave valuables in cars; lock doors of houses, sheds etc. at all times.


  


Kendal Lads & Girls Club			) 	No report 


CCC Community Engagement		)	received.





South Lakes Housing 


Fiona had sent through a cheque for £250 towards the Summer Fun Event. 


She had also informed that, via the SLH website, tenants can access “My Account” which allows them to view their rent account, get rent statements, report repairs, see previously reported repairs. Tenants are encouraged to register by contacting our Customer Services Team on 0300 303 8540.


Rose mentioned that an SLH tenant had asked for help with gardening. Diane advised her to get in touch direct with SLH.   





Ghyllside School


Huw reported that Ghyllside reception class will be just about full in September, with 58 out of 60 places taken, which is a healthy position not reflected in all other Kendal primaries. The school also takes in a number of children in other year groups, proving its reputation and popularity.    





Councillors


Geoff was still pursuing the outstanding highways issues with the County Council but had no further progress to report as yet. 





PROPOSED CHANGES TO CONSTITUTION: Frequency of meetings


Further to discussions at the last meeting in that business had reduced due to major projects having been completed, Diane proposed a change to the frequency of meetings in that they be reduced to 6 a year - 5 committee and 1 AGM, as against the current 3 general and 6 committee meetings per year.  All present agreed, and so she would revise the constitution accordingly and submit it to the next meeting for approval, prior to its adoption at the AGM. 





THE ADVENTURE SUMMER FUN EVENT


Everything has been booked for this, and volunteers arranged. The marquee will need to be set up on The Adventure from 10:30; general set-up will be at 13:00; the main event 14:00-16:00, with dismantling thereafter.  For those involved, please don’t forget.





SUMMER SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 2018


These will be held in Kendal Parish Hall from 2pm to 4pm every Wednesday: 3 dance and 3 sport sessions, which will alternate. Rose agreed to cover for Diane when she’s away.





PROGRESS REPORTS - ONGOING ISSUES & PRIORITIES


  	Youth Facilities & Activities:		(a) The Adventure


One of the litter bins at the Adventure playground has been removed, due to a rotten base. The newer one at the MUGA has also been removed. The SLDC Playground Engineer recommends that these are replaced with the new plastic variety, which are far cheaper and Diane was hoping that Alvin would consider using his Member’s Allowance towards such a purchase. Diane will be getting a new padlock for the gates. Continental Landscapes will need a key.





															(b) Brockbeck Games Area


Dave agreed to cover for Diane at the Monday evening sports sessions when she is away during the Summer holidays. 





  	Kendal in Bloom Community Planting Project


Although 6 replacement saplings were planted on the Well Ings embankment recently, some appear to have gone missing and the owner of a white van seen parked on the footpath at the top was suspected of running them down. Unfortunately, any replacements could not be planted until next Spring, as they will be bare rooted trees.





  	Litter Pick


The dates of the next 3 litter picks would be 30 June, 29 September and 10 November. 





  	Traffic Lights - Junction of Glebe Road & Milnthorpe Road


Diane had had a call back from SLDC’s Development Manager, who was very helpful. He said there may be ways to help move this forward. The County Council should access a fund of contributions from developers of new builds. This Infrastructure Levy Fund should have enough in it to support such a scheme. Diane had contacted Geoff in this regard.





It has also been suggested that an air pollution test should be arranged at peak times, which could be used as further evidence of the need for lights. Diane would ask Alvin to progress this aspect with the Environmental Protection Team at SLDC.





  ’Bus Stop: Top of Echo Barn Hill + Seat/Shelter


As reported previously, this is still on hold waiting for the Town Council to formulate a policy on the future maintenance of ‘bus shelters. 





   Road Safety: Ghyllside School Entrance, Greengate Lane 


Huw informed that CCC staff had recently been taking measurements on Greengate Lane, so the issue of safety may have made some progress, which was promising.


Peter reported that a sign had been erected on the fence outside Stramongate School, warning that vehicles could not stop in the vicinity of the school entrance and volunteered to take a photo of it so that a request could be made for a similar sign outside Ghyllside School. 





Actioned - Awaiting completion and/or Monitoring Required


  Footpath:  Kirkbarrow-Milnthorpe Road via Cock & Dolphin


At long last, the Designation of the above footpath as a Public Right of Way would go before CCC’s SL Local Committee on 23 August 2018 for approval. 





  	Road surfaces - potholes


Report to CCC Highways Hotline:  0300 303 2992; e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk" �contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk�; or use website:  www.cumbriacc.gov.uk  





Dog Fouling, Fly-Tipping, Litter - Report to SLDC: 01539 733333 or PCSOs.





NEW ISSUES - None.





DATE OF NEXT MEETING:		Committee - 18 July 2018.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Rose asked about our new Kendal Town Councillors. Diane provided information on who they were.





The meeting closed at 8pm
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